
  
Guild Minutes 

February 5 , 2015 

 

Attendance  -  Ethel P. Ruth M, Margaret D, Sally S, Bev H, Peggy K,  Jean W, Elaine S, Sandi L, and Ellen H.  

 

Call to Order – Meeting called to order at 1:17 PM by President, Peggy K. 
 

Opening Devotion – Elaine lead the opening devotion with a reading from “Jesus Calling”, and a prayer. 
 

Approval of Minutes:  the minutes from the January meeting were approved as submitted.   

 

Treasurers Report:  Ellen read the treasurers report that was submitted by Sandi Kloster. 

 

The treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted. 

 

Old Business 

 

1. There were 5 guild members who helped at June’s Kids’ Closet in January.  The next work party will 

be Tuesday, February 17
th

   at Junes’ Kids Closet from 1:00 – 3:00 PM.  All are welcome to come 

and help out.  Elaine will send out a list of long term recurring needs from June’s Kids Closet to the 

congregation.   

2.  A card, picture, and letter were received from Aaron Bird, the Seminarian the Guild is helping.  Sally 

will post the picture and information on the Bulletin board.  Jean made a motion to refer to Aaron as a 

“Shepherd in training”, Bev seconded the motion.  The motion carried.   

3. Spring Tea:   A sign-up sheet was sent around for helpers for the tea.  The tea is scheduled for May 

2
nd

 at noon.  Cost of the tickets will be $18.00.  There is a maximum of 50 people so it was decided to 

open ticket sales to members of Peace from March 15 to April 12
th

.  If there are still tickets left the 

sales will be opened up for members of Zion and Shepherd of the Valley on April 13
th

.  Bryson has 

agreed to play music for the afternoon and Alicia will speak so free tickets will be provided to them.  

We will set up 8 round tables and 1 long table.  We will decide later if we are going to have door 

prizes.  A few Scholarship tickets will be available for Peace members that need help with the cost of 

the event.   

4. Correspondence:  A letter was received from our Shepherd in training.  There were no requests for 

cards to be sent out at this time.     
 

  
New Business 

 

1.  Trent, a former student of Elaine’s, is attending a Seminary in Canada.  Elaine asked if the Guild 

would be interested in sending a one-time donation to help with his expenses.  Jean moved to send 

$100.  Sandi L. seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Elaine will send a card and the Guild 

donation with her own donation to Trent.   

2. Ruth reported that a friend from Peace is making scarves for the Bazaar.  It isn’t too early to start 

projects.  Also we can be on the lookout for good baskets and dress-up boxes for next year.   

3. Jean suggested that we have a Social meeting one month.  We did have a social meeting last year in 

June, the last meeting before our summer break.  Ruth made a motion that we have a social meeting 

in June again this year.  Ellen seconded.  The motion passed.  Since Jean had signed up to provide 

snacks for the June meeting she was delegated with the task of finding a location for the meeting.   

  
Adjournment – Meeting adjourned at 2:05 PM   
  
Next Guild meeting is March 5, 2015.  
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Hostess for March is Margaret Dusek 

 

 

Recorded by 

 

Ellen Holroyd 
 

  


